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constituting the work week or work 
month, as the case may be, for the em-
ployee’s occupation or class of service. 

(c) Mileage rate. When a collective 
bargaining agreement provides for pay-
ment of compensation on a mileage 
basis, the employee’s daily rate of com-
pensation is his or her rate of pay for 
the number of miles constituting a 
basic day, including any allowance, as 
prescribed by the agreement, that is 
added to his or her basic rate of pay for 
the number of miles constituting a 
basic day. 

(d) Piece rate or tonnage rate. Where a 
piece rate or tonnage rate is reported, 
the daily rate of compensation shall be 
determined by computing the employ-
ee’s average earnings per day for the 
days on which he or she worked sub-
stantially full time (excluding any 
overtime pay or penalty rates) at such 
piece rate or tonnage rate during the 
last two pay periods in which he or she 
engaged in such work in the base year. 

(e) Commissions or percentage of sales. 
Where the compensation reported con-
sists of or includes commissions or per-
centages of sales, the daily rate of such 
commissions or percentage of sales 
shall be determined by computing the 
employee’s average net commissions or 
percentage earnings (excluding any 
amounts he or she received to com-
pensate him or her for expenses) per 
day for the days in the last two pay pe-
riods in which he or she worked on a 
commission or percentage basis in the 
base year. 

(f) International service. In the case of 
an employee who, on his last day of 
employment in the base year, worked 
partly outside the United States and 
partly in the United States for an em-
ployer not conducting the principal 
part of its business in the United 
States, the employee’s daily rate of 
compensation shall be determined in 
the same manner as it would if all his 
service on that day had been rendered 
in the United States.

§ 330.4 Last railroad employment in 
the base year. 

The phrase ‘‘last railroad employ-
ment in the applicable base year,’’ as 
used in § 330.2(a) of this part, means 
generally the employee’s last ‘‘service 
performed as an employee,’’ within the 

meaning of section 1(g) of the Railroad 
Unemployment Insurance Act. If an 
employee did not actually perform any 
service as an employee in the applica-
ble base year (the calendar year pre-
ceding a benefit year) but did receive 
qualifying compensation such as vaca-
tion pay or pay for time lost for days 
in such base year, the Board will con-
sider that his or her last railroad em-
ployment in the base year was the em-
ployment on which the qualifying com-
pensation was based. The daily rate of 
such compensation shall be deemed to 
be the employee’s daily rate of com-
pensation for purposes of this part. If 
an employee’s last railroad employ-
ment in the base year was casual or 
temporary work and was performed 
while on furlough from other base year 
railroad employment, the Board will 
disregard the daily rate of compensa-
tion paid for the casual or temporary 
work if such rate of compensation pro-
duces a daily benefit rate lower than 
the daily benefit rate based on the 
daily rate of compensation for the em-
ployment from which the employee was 
furloughed.

§ 330.5 Procedure for obtaining and 
using information about daily rate 
of compensation. 

(a) Information furnished by employers. 
Every employer, as defined in part 301 
of this chapter, shall furnish informa-
tion to the Board with respect to the 
daily rate of compensation of each em-
ployee for his or her last employment 
in the applicable base year. The em-
ployer shall make such report when it 
files its annual report of compensation 
in accordance with part 209 of this 
chapter and shall use the form pre-
scribed by the Board for that purpose. 
If an employee’s last daily rate of com-
pensation in the base year is $99.99 or 
more, the employer may report such 
rate as $99.99 instead of the employee’s 
actual last daily rate of compensation. 
In the absence of evidence to the con-
trary or a challenge by the employee, 
the daily rate of compensation pro-
vided by an employer under this sec-
tion shall be used to compute a quali-
fied employee’s daily benefit rate. If an 
employer fails to report the last daily 
rate of compensation for a qualified 
employee who has applied for benefits

VerDate May<23>2002 13:15 Jun 06, 2002 Jkt 197059 PO 00000 Frm 00537 Fmt 8010 Sfmt 8010 Y:\SGML\197059T.XXX pfrm15 PsN: 197059T


		Superintendent of Documents
	2014-12-11T12:24:09-0500
	US GPO, Washington, DC 20401
	Superintendent of Documents
	GPO attests that this document has not been altered since it was disseminated by GPO




